
May 25,2012 

Mayor Gregor Robertson 
Vancouver City Hall 
453 West 12th Avenue 
Vancouver, BC 
V5Y 1V4 

(}'refOv 
Dear Ma~~obertson, 

Re: Changes to the Education Guarantee 

The Board of Education of School District No. 39 (Vancouver) has asked me to write you to express its concerns 
about the proposed changes to the Education Guarantee, which were introduced on May 1, 2012. 

The Education Guarantee provides funding for graduated adults to access courses in order to upgrade their skills 
and qualifications in preparation for entry to post-secondary institutions and for joining the workforce. The 
Vancouver School District has one of the largest Adult Education programs in the province, serving 2500 full time 
equivalent students, approximately 22 percent of whom are graduated adults. Many of the students are new 
immigrants to the city and this program is their first entry into our province's education system and society. This 
program is an important part of the continuum of learning in our city, supporting the development of an engaged 
and literate society. 

We are concerned that the effects of the imposed limits on tuition-free courses will be borne not only by graduated 
adults, but by all students in Adult Education. We anticipate that due to tuition fees for graduated adults the overall 
enrollment will decrease, resulting in the loss of course offerings to under 19 year old and non-graduated students, 
as well. Changes to the ways funds are allocated to Distributed Learning (DL) and Continuing Education (CE) 
courses will result in more pressures upon an already challenged budget. 

We urge you to join the Vancouver Board of Education to lobby the Minister to rescind the proposed changes to the 
Education Guarantee immediately. 

Regards, 

f?tlr 
Patti Bacchus 
Chairperson 

c:	 VBE Trustees 
Steve Cardwell, Superintendent of Schools 
Rick Krowchuk, Secretary Treasurer 

Board of School Trustees:
 
Patti Bacchus - Chairperson
 

Mike Lombardi· Vice-Chairperson
 
Fraser Ballantyne Ken Clement Ken Denike
 

Cherie Payne Allan Wong Sophia Woo
 
Rob Wynen
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Telephone: 604-713-5000
 
Fax: 604-713-5049
 

May 25,2012 

Honourable Dr. Margaret MacDiarmid 
MLA, Vancouver-Fairview 
Room 346 - Parliament Buildings 
Victoria, BC 
V8V 1X4 

Dear Dr. MacDiarmid, 

Re: Changes to the Education Guarantee 

The Board of Education of School District No. 39 (Vancouver) has asked me to write you to express its concerns 
about the proposed changes to the Education Guarantee, which were introduced on May 1, 2012. 

The Education Guarantee provides funding for graduated adults to access courses in order to upgrade their skills 
and qualifications in preparation for entry to post-secondary institutions and for joining the workforce. The 
Vancouver School District has one of the largest Adult Education programs in the province, serving 2500 full time 
equivalent students, approximately 22 percent of whom are graduated adults. Many of the students are new 
immigrants to the city and this program is their first entry into our province's education system and society. This 
program is an important part of the continuum of learning in our city, supporting the development of an engaged 
and literate society. 

We are concerned that the effects of the imposed limits on tuition-free courses will be borne not only by graduated 
adults, but by all students in Adult Education. We anticipate that due to tuition fees for graduated adults the overall 
enrollment will decrease, resulting in the loss of course offerings to under 19 year old and non-graduated students, 
as well. Changes to the ways funds are allocated to Distributed Learning (DL) and Continuing Education (CE) 
courses will result in more pressures upon an already challenged budget. 

We urge you to join the Vancouver Board of Education to lobby the Minister to rescind the proposed changes to the 
Education Guarantee immediately. 

Regards, 

Patti Bacchus 
Chairperson 

c:	 VBE Trustees 
Steve Cardwell, Superintendent of Schools 
Rick Krowchuk, Secretary Treasurer 

Board of School Trustees: 
Patti Bacchus· Chairperson
 

Mike Lombardi· Vice-Chairperson
 
Fraser Ballantyne Ken Clement Ken Denike
 

Cherie Payne Allan Wong Sophia Woo
 
Rob Wynen
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May 25,2012 

Honourable Mary McNeil 
MLA, Vancouver-False Creek 
Room 306 - Parliament Buildings 
Victoria, BC 
V8V 1X4 

Dear Ms. McNeil, 

Re: Changes to the Education Guarantee 

The Board of Education of School District No. 39 (Vancouver) has asked me to write you to express its concerns 
about the proposed changes to the Education Guarantee, which were introduced on May 1, 2012. 

The Education Guarantee provides funding for graduated adults to access courses in order to upgrade their skills 
and qualifications in preparation for entry to post-secondary institutions and for joining the workforce. The 
Vancouver School District has one of the largest Adult Education programs in the province, serving 2500 full time 
equivalent students, approximately 22 percent of whom are graduated adults. Many of the students are new 
immigrants to the city and this program is their first entry into our province's education system and society. This 
program is an important part of the continuum of learning in our city, supporting the development of an engaged 
and literate society. 

We are concerned that the effects of the imposed limits on tuition-free courses will be borne not only by graduated 
adults, but by all students in Adult Education. We anticipate that due to tuition fees for graduated adults the overall 
enrollment will decrease, resulting in the loss of course offerings to under 19 year old and non-graduated students, 
as well. Changes to the ways funds are allocated to Distributed Learning (DL) and Continuing Education (CE) 
courses will result in more pressures upon an already challenged budget. 

We urge you to join the Vancouver Board of Education to lobby the Minister to rescind the proposed changes to the 
Education Guarantee immediately. 

Regards, 

Patti Bacchus 
Chairperson 

c:	 VBE Trustees 
Steve Cardwell, Superintendent of Schools 
Rick Krowchuk, Secretary Treasurer 

Board of School Trustees: 
Patti Bacchus - Chairperson
 

Mike Lombardi -Vice-Chairperson
 
Fraser Ballantyne Ken Clement Ken Denike
 

Cherie Payne Allan Wong Sophia Woo
 
Rob Wynen
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May 25,2012 

Mr. Kash Heed
 
MLA, Vancouver-Fraserview
 
East Annex- Parliament Buildings
 
Victoria, BC
 
V8V 1X4
 

Dear Mr. Heed, 

Re: Changes to the Education Guarantee 

The Board of Education of School District No. 39 (Vancouver) has asked me to write you to express its concerns
 
about the proposed changes to the Education Guarantee, which were introduced on May 1, 2012.
 

The Education Guarantee provides funding for graduated adults to access courses in order to upgrade their skills
 
and qualifications in preparation for entry to post-secondary institutions and for joining the workforce. The
 
Vancouver School District has one of the largest Adult Education programs in the province, serving 2500 full time
 
equivalent students, approximately 22 percent of whom are graduated adults. Many of the students are new
 
immigrants to the city and this program is their first entry into our province's education system and society. This
 
program is an important part of the continuum of learning in our city, supporting the development of an engaged
 
and literate society.
 

We are concerned that the effects of the imposed limits on tuition-free courses will be borne not only by graduated 
adults, but by all students in Adult Education. We anticipate that due to tuition fees for graduated adults the overall 
enrollment will decrease, resulting in the loss of course offerings to under 19 year old and non-graduated students, 
as well. Changes to the ways funds are allocated to Distributed Learning (DL) and Continuing Education (CE) 
courses will result in more pressures upon an already challenged budget. 

We urge you to join the Vancouver Board of Education to lobby the Minister to rescind the proposed changes to the 
Education Guarantee immediately. 

Regards, 

f~~v~ 
Patti Bacchus
 
Chairperson
 

c:	 VBE Trustees
 
Steve Cardwell, Superintendent of Schools
 
Rick Krawchuk, Secretary Treasurer
 

Board of School Trustees:
 
Patti Bacchus - chairperson
 

Mike Lombardi -Vice-Chairperson
 
Fraser Ballantyne Ken Clement Ken Denike
 

Cherie Payne Allan Wong Sophia Woo
 
RobWynen
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May 25,2012 

Mr. Shane Simpson 
MLA, Vancouver-Hastings 
Room 201 - Parliament Buildings 
Victoria, BC 
V8V 1X4 

5/\fl'\..C 
Dear Mr;:zimpson, 

Re: Changes to the Education Guarantee 

The Board of Education of School District 1\10. 39 (Vancouver) has asked me to write you to express its concerns 
about the proposed changes to the Education Guarantee, which were introduced on May 1, 2012. 

The Education Guarantee provides funding for graduated adults to access courses in order to upgrade their skills 
and qualifications in preparation for entry to post-secondary institutions and for joining the workforce, The 
Vancouver School District has one of the largest Adult Education programs in the province, serving 2500 full time 
equivalent students, approximately 22 percent of whom are graduated adults. Many of the students are new 
immigrants to the city and this program is their first entry into our province's education system and society, This 
program is an important part of the continuum of learning in our city, supporting the development of an engaged 
and literate society, 

We are concerned that the effects of the imposed limits on tuition-free courses will be borne not only by graduated 
adults, but by all students in Adult Education. We anticipate that due to tuition fees for graduated adults the overall 
enrollment will decrease, resulting in the loss of course offerings to under 19 year old and non-graduated students, 
as well. Changes to the ways funds are allocated to Distributed Learning (DL) and ContinUing Education (CE) 
courses will result in more pressures upon an already challenged budget. 

We urge you to join the Vancouver Board of Education to lobby the Minister to rescind the proposed changes to the 
Education Guarantee immediately. 

Regards, 

t4' 
Patti Bacchus 
Chairperson 

c:	 VBE Trustees 
Steve Cardwell, Superintendent of Schools 
Rick Krowchuk, Secretary Treasurer 

Board of School Trustees: 
Patti Bacchus - Chairperson
 

Mike Lombardi -Vice-Chairperson
 
Fraser Ballantyne Ken Clement Ken Denike
 

Cherie Payne Allan Wong Sophia Woo
 
Rob Wynen
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May 25, 2012. 

Ms. Mable Elmore I 

IVILA, Vancouver-Kensington 
Room 201 - Parliament Buildings 
Victoria, BC 

V8V 1X4 ,. f 
/(10){/-,F 

Dear MyElmore, 

Re: Changes to the Education Guarantee 

The Board of Education of School District No. 39 (Vancouver) has asked me to write you to express its concerns 
about the proposed changes to the Education Guarantee, which were introduced on May 1, 2012. 

The Education Guarantee provides funding for graduated adults to access courses in order to upgrade their skills 
and qualifications in preparation for entry to post-secondary institutions and for joining the workforce. The 
Vancouver School District has one of the largest Adult Education programs in the province, serving 2500 full time 
equivalent students, approximately 22 percent of whom are graduated adults. Many of the students are new 
immigrants to the city and this program is their first entry into our province's education system and society. This 
program is an important part of the continuum of learning in our city, supporting the development of an engaged 
and literate society. 

We are concerned that the effects of the imposed limits on tuition-free courses will be borne not only by graduated 
adults, but by all students in Adult Education. We anticipate that due to tuition fees for graduated adults the overall 
enrollment will decrease, resulting in the loss of course offerings to under 19 year old and non-graduated students, 
as well. Changes to the ways funds are allocated to Distributed Learning (DL) and Continuing Education (CE) 
courses will result in more pressures upon an already challenged budget. 

We urge you to join the Vancouver Board of Education to lobby the Minister to rescind the proposed changes to the 
Education Guarantee immediately. 

Regards, 

frvlih ' 
Patti Bacchus 
Chairperson 

c:	 VBE Trustees 
Steve Cardwell, Superintendent of Schools 
Rick Krowchuk, Secretary Treasurer 

Board of School Trustees: 
Patti Bacchus· Chairperson
 

Mike Lombardi -Vice-Chairperson
 
Fraser Ballantyne Ken Clement Ken Denike
 

Cherie Payne Allan Wong Sophia Woo
 
RobWynen
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Vancouver Board of Education 
School District No. 39 

BOARD OF SCHOOL TRUSTEES
 
1580 West Broadway
 

Vancouver. B.C. V6] 5K8
 
Telephone: 604-713-5000
 

Fax: 604-713-5049
 

May 25,2012 

Mr. Adrian Dix 
MLA, Vancouver-Kingsway 
Room 201 - Parliament Buildings 
Victoria, BC 
V8V 1X4 

lljn\~Y'-­

Dear MYOlx, 

Re: Changes to the Education Guarantee 

The Board of Education of School District No. 39 (Vancouver) has asked me to write you to express its concerns 
about the proposed changes to the Education Guarantee, which were introduced on May 1, 2012. 

The Education Guarantee provides funding for graduated adults to access courses in order to upgrade their skills 
and qualifications in preparation for entry to post-secondary institutions and for joining the workforce. The 
Vancouver School District has one of the largest Adult Education programs in the province, serving 2500 full time 
equivalent students, approximately 22 percent of whom are graduated adults. Many of the students are new 
immigrants to the city and this program is their first entry into our province's education system and society. This 
program is an important part of the continuum of learning in our city, supporting the development of an engaged 
and literate society. 

We are concerned that the effects of the imposed limits on tuition-free courses will be borne not only by graduated 
adults, but by all students in Adult Education. We anticipate that due to tuition fees for graduated adults the overall 
enrollment will decrease, resulting in the loss of course offerings to under 19 year old and non-graduated students, 
as well. Changes to the ways funds are allocated to Distributed Learning (DL) and Continuing Education (CE) 
courses will result in more pressures upon an already challenged budget. 

We urge you to join the Vancouver Board of Education to lobby the Minister to rescind the proposed changes to the 
Education Guarantee immediately. 

Regards, 

/1	 +/1(rq 
Patti Bacchus 
Chairperson 

c:	 VBE Trustees 
Steve Cardwell, Superintendent of Schools 
Rick Krowchuk, Secretary Treasurer 

Board of School Trustees: 
Patti Bacchus· Chairperson
 

Mike Lombardi - Vice-Chairperson
 
Fraser Ballantyne Ken Clement Ken Denike
 

Cherie Payne Allan Wong Sophia Woo
 
Rob Wynen
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May 25,2012 

Dr. Moira Stilwell 
MLA, Vancouver-Langara 
East Annex - Parliament Buildings 
Victoria, BC 
V8V 1X4 

Dear Dr. Stilwell, 

Re: Changes to the Education Guarantee 

The Board of Education of School District No. 39 (Vancouver) has asked me to write you to express its concerns 
about the proposed changes to the Education Guarantee, which were introduced on May 1, 2012. 

The Education Guarantee provides funding for graduated adults to access courses in order to upgrade their skills 
and qualifications in preparation for entry to post-secondary institutions and for joining the workforce. The 
Vancouver School District has one of the largest Adult Education programs in the province, serving 2500 full time 
equivalent students, approximately 22 percent of whom are graduated adults. Many of the students are new 
immigrants to the city and this program is their first entry into our province's education system and society. This 
program is an important part of the continuum of learning in our city, supporting the development of an engaged 
and literate society. 

We are concerned that the effects of the imposed limits on tuition-free courses will be borne not only by graduated 
adults, but by all students in Adult Education. We anticipate that due to tuition fees for graduated adults the overall 
enrollment will decrease, resulting in the loss of course offerings to under 19 year old and non-graduated students, 
as well. Changes to the ways funds are allocated to Distributed Learning (DL) and Continuing Education (CE) 
courses will result in more pressures upon an already challenged budget. 

We urge you to join the Vancouver Board of Education to lobby the Minister to rescind the proposed changes to the 
Education Guarantee immediately. 

Regards, 

Patti Bacchus 
Chairperson 

c:	 VBE Trustees 
Steve Cardwell, Superintendent of Schools 
Rick Krowchuk, Secretary Treasurer 

Board of School Trustees:
 
Patti Bacchus - Chairperson
 

Mike Lombardi -Vice-Chairperson
 
Fraser Ballantyne Ken Clement Ken Denike
 

Cherie Payne Allan Wong Sophia Woo
 
Rob Wynen
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May 25,2012 

Ms. Jenny Wai Ching Kwan 
MLA, Vancouver-Mount Pleasant 
Room 201 - Parliament Buildings 
Victoria, BC 

V8V 1X4 I 
ief1(AG 

Dear Ms/wan, 

Re: Changes to the Education Guarantee 

The Board of Education of School District No. 39 (Vancouver) has asked me to write you to express its concerns 
about the proposed changes to the Education Guarantee, which were introduced on May 1, 2012. 

The Education Guarantee provides funding for graduated adults to access courses in order to upgrade their skills 
and qualifications in preparation for entry to post-secondary institutions and for joining the workforce. The 
Vancouver School District has one of the largest Adult Education programs in the province, serving 2500 full time 
equivalent students, approximately 22 percent of whom are graduated adults. Many of the students are new 
immigrants to the city and this program is their first entry into our province's education system and society. This 
program is an important part of the continuum of learning in our city, supporting the development of an engaged 
and literate society. 

We are concerned that the effects of the imposed limits on tuition-free courses will be borne not only by graduated 
adults, but by all students in Adult Education. We anticipate that due to tuition fees for graduated adults the overall 
enrollment will decrease, resulting in the loss of course offerings to under 19 year old and non-graduated students, 
as well. Changes to the ways funds are allocated to Distributed Learning (DL) and Continuing Education (CE) 
courses will result in more pressures upon an already challenged budget. 

We urge you to join the Vancouver Board of Education to lobby the Minister to rescind the proposed changes to the 
Education Guarantee immediately. 

Regards, 

~c?h' 
Patti Bacchus 
Chairperson 

c:	 VBE Trustees 
Steve Cardwell, Superintendent of Schools 
Rick Krowchuk, Secretary Treasurer 

Board of School Trustees: 
Patti Bacchus - Chairperson
 

Mike Lombardi - Vice-Chairperson
 
Fraser Ballantyne Ken Clement Ken Denike
 

Cherie Payne Allan Wong Sophia Woo
 
RobWynen
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May 25,2012 

Honourable Premier Christy Clark 
MLA, Vancouver-Point Grey 
West Annex - Parliament Buildings 
Victoria, BC 
V8V 1X4 

Dear Premier Clark, 

Re: Changes to the Education Guarantee 

The Board of Education of School District No. 39 (Vancouver) has asked me to write you to express its concerns 
about the proposed changes to the Education Guarantee, which were introduced on May 1, 2012. 

The Education Guarantee provides funding for graduated adults to access courses in order to upgrade their skills 
and qualifications in preparation for entry to post-secondary institutions and for joining the workforce. The 
Vancouver School District has one of the largest Adult Education programs in the province, serving 2500 full time 
equivalent students, approximately 22 percent of whom are graduated adults. Many of the students are new 
immigrants to the city and this program is their first entry into our province's education system and society. This 
program is an important part of the continuum of learning in our city, supporting the development of an engaged 
and literate society. 

We are concerned that the effects of the imposed limits on tuition-free courses will be borne not only by graduated 
adults, but by all students in Adult Education. We anticipate that due to tuition fees for graduated adults the overall 
enrollment will decrease, resulting in the loss of course offerings to under 19 year old and non-graduated students, 
as well. Changes to the ways funds are allocated to Distributed Learning (DL) and Continuing Education (CE) 
courses will result in more pressures upon an already challenged budget. 

We urge you to join the Vancouver Board of Education to lobby the Minister to rescind the proposed changes to the 
Education Guarantee immediately. 

Regards, 

Patti Bacchus 
Chairperson 

c:	 VBE Trustees 
Steve Cardwell, Superintendent of Schools 
Rick Krowchuk, Secretary Treasurer 

Board of School Trustees: 
Patti Bacchus - Chairperson
 

Mike Lombardi - Vice-Chairperson
 
Fraser Ballantyne Ken Clement Ken Denike
 

Cherie Payne Allan Wong Sophia Woo
 
Rob Wynen
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May 25,2012 

Mr. Colin Hansen 
MLA, Vancouver-Quilchena 
East Annex - Parliament Buildings 
Victoria, BC 
V8V 1X4 

Dear Mr. Hansen, 

Re: Changes to the Education Guarantee 

The Board of Education of School District l\lo. 39 (Vancouver) has asked me to write you to express its concerns 
about the proposed changes to the Education Guarantee, which were introduced on May 1, 2012. 

The Education Guarantee provides funding for graduated adults to access courses in order to upgrade their skills 
and qualifications in preparation for entry to post-secondary institutions and for joining the workforce. The 
Vancouver School District has one of the largest Adult Education programs in the province, serving 2500 full time 
equivalent students, approximately 22 percent of whom are graduated adults. Many of the students are new 
immigrants to the city and this program is their first entry into our province's education system and society. This 
program is an important part of the continuum of learning in our city, supporting the development of an engaged 
and literate society, 

We are concerned that the effects of the imposed limits on tuition-free courses will be borne not only by graduated 
adults, but by all students in Adult Education. We anticipate that due to tuition fees for graduated adults the overall 
enrollment will decrease, resulting in the loss of course offerings to under 19 year old and non-graduated students, 
as well. Changes to the ways funds are allocated to Distributed Learning (DL) and Continuing Education (CE) 
courses will result in more pressures upon an already challenged budget. 

We urge you to join the Vancouver Board of Education to lobby the Minister to rescind the proposed changes to the 
Education Guarantee immediately, 

Regards, 

Patti Bacchus 
Chairperson 

c:	 VBE Trustees 
Steve Cardwell, Superintendent of Schools 
Rick Krowchuk, Secretary Treasurer 

Board of School Trustees:
 
Patti Bacchus - Chairperson
 

Mike Lombardi -Vice-Chairperson
 
Fraser Ballantyne Ken Clement Ken Denike
 

Cherie Payne Allan Wong Sophia Woo
 
RobWynen
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May 25,2012 

Mr. Spencer Chandra Herbert 
MLA, Vancouver-West End 
Room 201 - Parliament Buildings 
Victoria, BC 
V8V 1X4 

-]' ~ 11 UL. ,./ 

Dear ~Herbert, 

Re: Changes to the Education Guarantee 

The Board of Education of School District No. 39 (Vancouver) has asked me to write you to express its concerns 
about the proposed changes to the Education Guarantee, which were introduced on May 1, 2012. 

The Education Guarantee provides funding for graduated adults to access courses in order to upgrade their skills 
and qualifications in preparation for entry to post-secondary institutions and for joining the workforce. The 
Vancouver School District has one of the largest Adult Education programs in the province, serving 2500 full time 
equivalent students, approximately 22 percent of whom are graduated adults. Many of the students are new 
immigrants to the city and this program is their first entry into our province's education system and society. This 
program is an important part of the continuum of learning in our city, supporting the development of an engaged 
and literate society. 

We are concerned that the effects of the imposed limits on tuition-free courses will be borne not only by graduated 
adults, but by all students in Adult Education. We anticipate that due to tuition fees for graduated adults the overall 
enrollment will decrease, resulting in the loss of course offerings to under 19 year old and non-graduated stUdents, 
as well. Changes to the ways funds are allocated to Distributed Learning (DL) and Continuing Education (CE) 
courses will result in more pressures upon an already challenged budget. 

We urge you to join the Vancouver Board of Education to lobby the Minister to rescind the proposed changes to the 
Education Guarantee immediately. 

Patti Bacchus 
Chairperson 

c:	 VBE Trustees 
Steve Cardwell, Superintendent of Schools 
Rick Krowchuk, Secretary Treasurer 

Board of School Trustees: 
Patti Bacchus - Chairperson
 

Mike Lombardi - Vice-Chairperson
 
Fraser Ballantyne Ken Clement Ken Denike
 

Cherie Payne Allan Wong Sophia Woo
 
Rob Wynen
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May 25,2012 

Honourable Dr. Hedy Fry 
Member of Parliament, Vancouver Centre 
1030 Denman St., Suite 106 
Vancouver, BC 
V6G 2M6 

Dear Dr. Fry, 

Re: Changes to the Education Guarantee 

The Board of Education of School District No. 39 (Vancouver) has asked me to write you to express its concerns 
about the proposed changes to the Education Guarantee, which were introduced on May 1, 2012. 

The Education Guarantee provides funding for graduated adults to access courses in order to upgrade their skills 
and qualifications in preparation for entry to post-secondary institutions and for joining the workforce. The 
Vancouver School District has one of the largest Adult Education programs in the province, serving 2500 full time 
equivalent stUdents, approximately 22 percent of whom are graduated adults. Many of the students are new 
immigrants to the city and this program is their first entry into our province's education system and society. This 
program is an important part of the continuum of learning in our city, supporting the development of an engaged 
and literate society. 

We are concerned that the effects of the imposed limits on tuition-free courses will be borne not only by graduated 
adults, but by all students in Adult Education. We anticipate that due to tuition fees for graduated adults the overall 
enrollment will decrease, resulting in the loss of course offerings to under 19 year old and non-graduated students, 
as well. Changes to the ways funds are allocated to Distributed Learning (DL) and Continuing Education (CE) 
courses will result in more pressures upon an already challenged budget. 

We urge you to join the Vancouver Board of Education to lobby the Minister to rescind the proposed changes to the 
Education Guarantee immediately. 

Regards, 

ftCUljl/ 
Patti Bacchus 
Chairperson 

c:� VBE Trustees 
Steve Cardwell, Superintendent of Schools 
Rick Krowchuk, Secretary Treasurer 

Board of School Trustees:� 
Patti Bacchus - Chairperson� 

Mike Lombardi - Vice-Chairperson� 
Fraser Ballantyne Ken Clement Ken Denike� 

Cherie Payne Allan Wong Sophia Woo� 
Rob Wynen� 
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May 25,2012 

Ms. Libby Davies 
Member of Parliament, Vancouver East 
2412 Main Street 
Vancouver, BC 
V5T 3E2 

Dear Ms. Davies, 

Re: Changes to .the Education Guarantee 

The Board of Education of School District No. 39 (Vancouver) has asked me to write you to express its concerns 
about the proposed changes to the Education Guarantee, which were introduced on May 1, 2012. 

The Education Guarantee provides funding for graduated adults to access courses in order to upgrade their skills 
and qualifications in preparation for entry to post-secondary institutions and for joining the workforce. The 
Vancouver School District has one of the largest Adult Education programs in the province, serving 2500 full time 
equivalent students, approximately 22 percent of whom are graduated adults. Many of the students are new 
immigrants to the city and this program is their first entry into our province's education system and society. This 
program is an important part of the continuum of learning in our city, supporting the development of an engaged 
and literate society. 

We are concerned that the effects of the imposed limits on tuition-free courses will be borne not only by graduated 
adults, but by all students in Adult Education. We anticipate that due to tuition fees for graduated adults the overall 
enrollment will decrease, resulting in the loss of course offerings to under 19 year old and non-graduated students, 
as well. Changes to the ways funds are allocated to Distributed Learning (DL) and Continuing Education (CE) 
courses will result in more pressures upon an already challenged budget. 

We urge you to join the Vancouver Board of Education to lobby the Minister to rescind the proposed changes to the 
Education Guarantee immediately. 

Regards, 

Patti Bacchus 
Chairperson 

c:	 VBE Trustees 
Steve Cardwell, Superintendent of Schools 
Rick Krowchuk, Secretary Treasurer 

Board of School Trustees:
 
Patti Bacchus - Chairperson
 

Mike Lombardi - Vice-Chairperson
 
Fraser Ballantyne Ken Clement Ken Denike
 

Cherie Payne Allan Wong Sophia Woo
 
Rob Wynen
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May 25,2012 

Mr. Don Davies 
Member of Parliament, Vancouver Kingsway 
2951 Kingsway Avenue 
Vancouver, BC 
V5R 5J4 

'PDf' 
Dear MvDavies, 

Re: Changes to the Education Guarantee 

The Board of Education of School District No. 39 (Vancouver) has asked me to write you to express its concerns 
about the proposed changes to the Education Guarantee, which were introduced on May 1, 2012. 

The Education Guarantee provides funding for graduated adults to access courses in order to upgrade their skills 
and qualifications in preparation for entry to post-secondary institutions and for joining the workforce. The 
Vancouver School District has one of the largest Adult Education programs in the province, serving 2500 full time 
equivalent students, approximately 22 percent of whom are graduated adults. Many of the students are new 
immigrants to the city and this program is their first entry into our province's education system and society. This 
program is an important part of the continuum of learning in our city, supporting the development of an engaged 
and literate society. 

We are concerned that the effects of the imposed limits on tuition-free courses will be borne not only by graduated 
adults, but by all students in Adult Education. We anticipate that due to tuition fees for graduated adults the overall 
enrollment will decrease, resulting in the loss of course offerings to under 19 year old and non-graduated students, 
as well. Changes to the ways funds are allocated to Distributed Learning (DL) and Continuing Education (CE) 
courses will result in more pressures upon an already challenged budget. 

We urge you to join the Vancouver Board of Education to lobby the Minister to rescind the proposed changes to the 
Education Guarantee immediately. 

Regards, 

~1J1' 
Patti Bacchus 
Chairperson 

c:	 VBE Trustees 
Steve Cardwell, Superintendent of Schools 
Rick Krowchuk, Secretary Treasurer 

Board of School Trustees: 
Patti Bacchus - Chairperson
 

Mike Lombardi - Vice-Chairperson
 
Fraser Ballantyne Ken Clement Ken Denike
 

Cherie Payne Allan Wong Sophia Woo
 
Rob Wynen
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May 25,2012 

Ms. Joyce Murray 
Member of Parliament, Vancouver Quadra 
2112 Broadway West, Suite 206 
Vancouver, BC 
V6K 2C8 

Dear Ms. Murray, 

Re: Changes to the Education Guarantee 

The Board of Education of School District No. 39 (Vancouver) has asked me to write you to express its concerns 
about the proposed changes to the Education Guarantee, which were introduced on May 1, 2012. 

The Education Guarantee provides funding for graduated adults to access courses in order to upgrade their skills 
and qualifications in preparation for entry to post-secondary institutions and for joining the workforce. The 
Vancouver School District has one of the largest Adult Education programs in the province, serving 2500 full time 
equivalent students, approximately 22 percent of whom are graduated adults. Many of the students are new 
immigrants to the city and this program is their first entry into our province's education system and society. This 
program is an important part of the continuum of learning in our city, supporting the development of an engaged 
and literate society. 

We are concerned that the effects of the imposed limits on tuition-free courses will be borne not only by graduated 
adults, but by all students in Adult Education. We anticipate that due to tuition fees for graduated adults the overall 
enrollment will decrease, resulting in the loss of course offerings to under 19 year old and non-graduated students, 
as well. Changes to the ways funds are allocated to Distributed Learning (DL) and Continuing Education (CE) 
courses will result in more pressures upon an already challenged budget. 

We urge you -to join the Vancouver Board of Education to lobby the Minister to rescind the proposed changes to the 
Education Guarantee immediately. 

Regards, 

{J6a..uJVJ 
Patti Bacchus 
Chairperson 

c:	 VBE Trustees 
Steve Cardwell, Superintendent of Schools 
Rick Krowchuk, Secretary Treasurer 

Board of School Trustees: 
Patti Bacchus - Chairperson
 

Mike Lombardi -Vice-Chairperson
 
Fraser Ballantyne Ken Clement Ken Denike
 

Cherie Payne Allan Wong Sophia Woo
 
Rob Wynen
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BOARD OF SCHOOL TRUSTEES� 
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Fax: 604-713-5049� 

May 25,2012 

Ms. Wai Young 
Member of Parliament, Vancouver South 
6406 Victoria Drive (Main Office) 
Vancouver, BC 
V5P 3X7 

Dear Ms. Young, 

Re: Changes to the Education Guarantee 

The Board of Education of School District No. 39 (Vancouver) has asked me to write you to express its concerns 
about the proposed changes to the Education Guarantee, which were introduced on May 1, 2012. 

The Education Guarantee provides funding for graduated adults to access courses in order to upgrade their skills 
and qualifications in preparation for entry to post-secondary institutions and for joining the workforce. The 
Vancouver School District has one of the largest Adult Education programs in the province, serving 2500 full time 
equivalent students, approximately 22 percent of whom are graduated adults. Many of the students are new 
immigrants to the city and this program is their first entry into our province's education system and society. This 
program is an important part of the continuum of learning in our city, supporting the development of an engaged 
and literate society. 

We are concerned that the effects of the imposed limits on tuition-free courses will be borne not only by graduated 
adults, but by all students in Adult Education. We anticipate that due to tuition fees for graduated adults the overall 
enrollment will decrease, resulting in the loss of course offerings to under 19 year old and non-graduated students, 
as well. Changes to the ways funds are allocated to Distributed Learning (DL) and Continuing Education (CE) 
courses will result in more pressures upon an already challenged budget. 

We urge you to join the Vancouver Board of Education to lobby the Minister to rescind the proposed changes to the 
Education Guarantee immediately. 

Regards, 

Patti Bacchus 
Chairperson 

c:� VBE Trustees 
Steve Cardwell, Superintendent of Schools 
Rick Krowchuk, Secretary Treasure 

Board of School Trustees:� 
Patti Bacchus - Chairperson� 

Mike Lombardi - Vice-Chairperson� 
Fraser Ballantyne Ken Clement Ken Denike� 

Cherie Payne Allan Wong Sophia Woo� 
RobWynen� 


